AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

AUGUST 15, 2017 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Donna Rothman, Joe Dvorak, Kevin Coyle, Steve Malyszka, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Debanne Macaluso

A motion to approve the minutes of the July 18, 2017 meeting was made by Joe Dvorak and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

There was a review of the DVMP at 4099 Bayberry Drive.  The structure has been basically demolished as of August 15th.  The property is up for sale and Beth asked if the proposal should be pulled until the property is sold.  Donna suggested TLCG contact the current owner.  Aaron Baker will make sure that the letters to adjacent property owners go out within the next few days.  There is a need for a temporary source of water on the property.  A motion to postpone work on the DVMP until 1) responses are received from neighbors and 2) water is available was made by Steve Malyszka and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

TLCG had sent out to the EC members a Dune Vegetation Pruning Protocol.  Donna asked if there would be a landscapers’ checklist.   She expressed concern with the quality of the contractors/landscapers doing the pruning.  Joe Lomax said that TLCG would do any pre-qualifications.  A motion to approve the plan submitted by TLCG was made by Joe Dvorak and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

Brian brought up the subject of artificial turf in landscaping.  Steve got information from a company in Pennsylvania.  There are concerns because it can degrade and lose color and there are also seepage issues.  Steve is going to be receiving an informational packet from this company.  Steve is not in favor of it based on what he learned talking to the rep from the company.  He suggested doing an experiment first.  Joe said it is an issue for the Planning Board.

Aaron Baker talked about the DVMP survival rate study, specifically Dr. Glaser at 64th Street.  Remedial plantings will replace those which did not survive.  Temporary irrigation will be installed.  Reinstate time period for an additional two years.  A motion to approve this was made by Steve Malyszka and seconded by Beth Tipping.  Approved by all.

Joe Lomax informed the Commission that he is still waiting for a decision from the DEP on the Tree Planting Grant.

Adjournment at 5:10 pm.  
